

THE SECRETARY OF THE NAVY WASHINGTON February 14, 1942

My dear Senators

I acknowledge your courteous letter of February 10 recommending the retention of Captain Thomson as Commandant of the Eighth Maval District. I am very glad indeed to have this expression of your views.

So far as I know now, there is no suggestion of disturbing Captain Thoseon in his present duties. I visited his recently and found him, as you say, a very efficient officer and very well liked in that District.

Yours cincerely,

/s/ FRANK ENCK

Monorable for Consally United States Senate Washington, D. C.